
Non-Collection of Child Policy
In the event that a child is not collected by an authorised adult at the end of a session,  we put into practice our Non-Collection of Child Policy. This policy ensures the child is cared for safely, to a high standard of care in order to cause as little distress as possible. 
If the parent/carer or designated adult is going to be late in picking up their child, they must call to inform Preschool at the earliest opportunity. If the Preschool is not informed, then the Non-Collected Child Procedure will be activated.

The Non-Collected Child procedure is as follows:

1. 10 minutes after the end of the session, a member of staff (if possible the child’s Key Person) will stay with the child while another member of staff calls the contact name and number provided by the child’s parent.
2. If no contact with the parent is made, an attempt to contact adults authorized by the parent (emergency contacts) to collect the child will be made. 
3. If no adults authorized to collect the child have been contacted within 30 minutes of the end of the session, Children’s Social Work will be contacted on 0345 155 1078.
4. It will be the decision of the duty social worker to take charge of the situation and decide what happens next, and whether the police need to be involved in helping to trace the Parent/Guardian of the child. 
5. A full written report of the incident is recorded in the child’s file; and we will also contact: Ofsted 0300 1231231 
6. Depending on circumstances, we reserve the right to charge parents for the additional hours worked by our staff. 

7. If parent/carer is repeatedly (3 times) late to pick up Late pick up fees will apply.  
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